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October Greetings Canterburians,

Let me begin by giving a shout out to the Canterbury Elementary 5th grade class and their teacher Mrs.
Wieck! | had the honor of being one of their participants in the morning assembly they led a couple
weeks ago. The school has decided to encourage a theme this year of community, with the children
gaining understanding of what it means to be part of a larger community. This class decided to kick off
their assembly by presenting a creative skit in which they visited some of the adults they might see out
in the Canterbury community, and singing a verse about each of them. (using the age-old musical
theme from Mr. Roger’s Neighborhood). | was in good company with Rachel from the library, Ernie
from the police department, Mindy from the early childhood learning center, and Donna from Petals in
the Pines. We had a good time as the children visited the customized houses they had created for us,
and introduced each of us to the other children with their song.

The Canterbury United Community Church is also wanting to reach out in a fresh way this fall and ask
who the people are in our neighborhood. Some of you may have moved into the Canterbury
community recently and are just beginning to learn all that the community has to offer. Exploring the
content of this newsletter is a good place to start! Or perhaps you have been here for some time and
may not have had the chance to meet many of your neighbors or enjoy the many and varied activities
going on right here in Canterbury. We are trying some new things this fall at the church in our
children’s programs. We are also planning an event later this fall that will bring together people from
our varied and rich spiritual traditions in the community. We would love to have a chance to welcome
you (or welcome you back) and get some fresh ideas from you about how to best respond to the
current needs and interests of our neighbors.

If you have an interest in finding out more about what’s going on this fall at the church please give us a
call at the church office (603) 783-9365, or email me at hless40@gmail.com

You are always welcome to join us for worship that includes great music and friendly people at 10 a.m.
on Sunday mornings. And | invite you to check out the content of this newsletter to see just a small
sampling of the rich opportunities our broader community offers us.

Peace,

Pastor Sara

October - Month at a Glance

10/4 Last Farmers Market of the Season 10/19 Friends of Elkins Library Annual Meeting
10/21 CBS Holiday Fair 10/21 Childrens Clothing Swap
10/21-22 Old Ways Days 10/28 Town Halloween Celebration
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CANTERBURY UNITED
COMMUNITY CHURCH

CHURCH OFFICE 783-9365
Tues., Wed., Thurs. mornings.
Please call first.
mycanterburychurch@gmail.com

RESERVE PARISH HOUSE
783-4419, Judy Patterson

CANTERBURY FAIR
twitter.com/CanterburyFair
www.facebook.com/CanterburyFair

CANTERBURY NEWSLETTER

Deadline: 16th of the month prior
to the month you want the article to
Appear.

Editor: Denise Sojka 297
Southwest Road 783-9209
newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

PeopleNews:
newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

CES News: 783-9944 Mary Morrison
mmorrison@sau80.org

Town Crier: Lois Scribner
scribnerlois@gmail.com

Note: The Town Crier needs news
by NOON on Wed. to appear in the
following Sunday Concord Monitor

AROUND TOWN

LOUDON FOOD PANTRY 724-9731

30 Chichester Rd., Unit D, Loudon
Intake hours Tuesday - Thursday by
appointment only. Office hours and
donations accepted Monday -
Thursday 10 a.m. - 1 p.m. and 3 p.m.
-6 p.m.. Closed Fridays. For more
info or to see if you qualify for
services, call Sue at 724-9731 or
email info@loudonfoodpantry.org

106 BEANSTALK 783-4305
Mon.-Sat., 5:30 am - 9:00 pm
Sunday, 5:30 am - 7:00 pm

CANTERBURY STORE 783-9933
Mon.-Sat., 6:30 am - 6:00 pm
Sunday -; 8;00 am - 5:00 pm

BROOKFORD FARM STORE
724-4084
7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM EVERYDAY

POST OFFICE 783-4158

Mon. - Fri., 10:00 am - 5:00 pm
(closed 12:30 -1:30 pm);

Sat. 8:30 am — noon

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

TOWN OFFICES & ORGANIZATIONS

BUILDING INSPECTOR 783-9033
Scott Lacroix
buildinginspector@canterbury-nh.org
TRANSFER STATION 783-9980

Wed., 4:00-6:45 pm, Sat. 8:00-5:45pm
transferstation@canterbury-n.org
FIRE PERMITS: see town website
canterbury-nh.org

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 783-4123
canterburyhighway@canterbury-nh.org
LIBRARY 783-4386

Mon. 2:00-8:00 pm, Tues., 9:00-6:00 pm
Wed. & Thurs., 9:00 am - 8:00 pm
Saturday, 9:00 am - noon
CANTERBURY POLICE OFFICE
783-0433 (NON-EMERGENCY)
Concord Police Dispatch
(non-emergency): 228-1010
EMERGENCIES - 911

FIRE DEPARTMENT

Fire Station: 783-4798

Fire Station Fax: 783-8964

Fire Chief email:
canterburyfire@canterbury-nh.org
Emergency calls: 911

SELECTMEN'S OFFICE AND
ASSESSOR'’S OFFICE 783-9955

Mon. & Wed. 9:00 am - 1:00 pm

Thur 10:00am - 2:00pm
selectmen@canterbury-nh.org
assessing@canterbury-nh.org

TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR
783-0153

Monday 9 am — 3 pm, Tues., 3 pm -7 pm
Thursday, 12 pm =7 pm
taxcollector@canterbury-nh.org
townclerk@canterbury-nh.org

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR
kfolsom@canterbury-nh.org
PLANNING BOARD
planningboard@canterbury-nh.org
ZONING BOARD
zoningboard@canterbury-nh.org
CONSERVATION COMMISSION
conservationcommission@canterbury-
nh.org

MONTHLY MEETINGS

Meet at the Meetinghouse (MH) unless
Otherwise noted

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

2nd Monday, 7:00 pm MH

Fire & Rescue

(at Municipal Complex)

Business Mtg., 1st Mon., 6:30 pm
Officers Meeting: Last Thurs., 7:00 pm
Trainings: All other Mondays, 7:00 pm
Library Trustees

2nd Monday, 7:00 pm, Elkins Library
Planning Board

2nd Tuesday, 7 pm, MH

4th Tuesday, as needed

Selectmen

1st & 3rd Monday, 6:00 pm, MH

Solid Waste Committee meets on the 4th
Monday at 6 PM at the Meeting House.

CLASSIFIEDS
GULF BROOK RENOVATIONS "When Ordinary Just Won't Do".
Bathrooms, Kitchens, Additions & more. Aging-in-place specialist

& Certified Green Professional. Jim Higgins 226-0212
www.gulfbrook.com.
“SHE'S HANDY"........... Tending to your small jobs.

Painting, carpentry, odd jobs, extra hand, and your to-do list.
20+ yrs. exp. — Insured- Donna Bond-724-5838
drbond1@comcast.net

CANTERBURY KIDS LEARNING CENTER offers a half-day
preschool program with full-day child care, before/after
school care and summer care for children 3-12 yrs. Located
at the Parish House 783-4370.

MAQ DESIGN - offering quality custom upholstery, slipcovers
that fit, and artisan window treatments — Where Quality Counts
And Details Make The Difference! By appointment.
maryann@magqgdesign.net, 783-9640, maqgdesign.net.

CENTRAL ENERGY, LLC when was your furnace cleaned last?
Central Energy, LLC "celebrating 85 years in business"
Offering ductless A/C systems, traditional central

A/C Installations & service. As well as all your oil heat

needs for service, installations & annual cleanings. Oil

tanks & water heaters too. Call Barry at 603-724-9603 here

in Canterbury and visit us at www.centralenergyl.com

MAGOON TREE - Residential tree service. Snow removal, 70’
bucket truck, 12" chipping, skid steer service, stump grinding. Fully
insured. Brian Magoon 496-6835. magoontree.com.

TAMMY'S CLEANING SERVICES - Cleaning, weekly or bi-weekly
needs? Tammy's Cleaning can help. We get at all those hard-to-
reach places! Reasonable rates, fully insured, and lots of long term
references available too! Privacy and security is foremost in our
business. Call or text 545-7903, or email tamsabaxtr@hotmail.com.

EDWARDS & ASSOCIATES, CPA -Are you a small
business owner? We offer complete Tax & Accounting
Services for businesses & individuals. We don’t just
crunch numbers. We specialize in understanding your
business so that you can focus on growth and
profitability. Quickbooks ProAdvisors & Tax Resolution.
We're local! Find us on Facebook
http://facebook.com/eacpanh or call Kim Edwards 286-
8000. Visit www.EaCPA.biz

CANTERBURY CENTER BED & BREAKFAST: where history
meets hospitality! Now taking bookings for

guests and/or events summer and fall. Delicious and healthy
breakfasts made with local produce. Email for availability and
any inquiries to lois@canterburycenterbedandbreakfast.com
or call 603 783 0206. Guests of residents receive 10% local
discount.

NEXT LEVEL AUTOMOTIVE: 320 Dover Rd. #11, Chichester,
Professional experience, all makes and models, reasonable
rates. Quality service our standard. Check out our 5-star rating
on Facebook! 603-832-8584

CLASSIFIEDS CONTINUED ON PAGE 11

HOW TO PLACE A NEWSLETTER AD
The deadline is the 16th of each month. $7 for 30 words or less or $14
for up to 60 words. Please email ad to newsletter (see address below)
and mail payment to CUCC, PO Box 216, Canterbury, NH 03224.

Must be_received by the 16th!
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CHURCH NEWS

A day of prayer, exploration and

community
We hope you will join us on Sunday, Nov. 5, at the Shaker
Village for a special day of worship and spiritual exploration
co-sponsored by the village, the Canterbury United
Community Church, and the Church of the Woods / Kairos
Earth.

We’'re calling it “Hands to Work, Hearts to God: Living a
spiritual life in the world around us,” and we’re very excited
about the opportunity it offers for all of us to step outside of
our normal ways of worship and reflection and experience
different ways of connecting with what matters most in life.

The day will begin at 9:30 with registration, coffee and
morning food, followed at 10 by a joint church service
presented by the CUCC and Church of the Woods and held
in the village. Offerings collected during the service will go
toward covering the day’s expenses, and any surplus will be
donated to the Canterbury Fund as an expression of
community service.

At 11, participants will be invited to choose among several
options for a time of contemplation, individually or in a group,
outside or inside.

At noon, we’ll share in sacred fellowship over a potluck
lunch.

And at 1, participants may choose among several more
options for active worship, such as singing, art, and yoga.

The event will end at 2:30, following a closing gathering
around the question of how to carry its spirit forward.

Keep an eye out for more on the town email list, in the
November newsletter, and on the Shaker Village, Kairos
Earth, and Canterbury United Community Church websites
for information about registration and more details!

Susan Bennett, executive director, Shaker Village

Rev. Steve Blackmer, Church of the Woods / Kairos Earth
Rev. Sara Rossigg, CUCC

Mark Travis ... a member of all three organizations!

5 CUCC has a Website!
s G canterburychurch.org
CUCC has a new website, thanks to AJ Vincelli. It will be

populated with all things church and community related.
Check it out! It's wonderful!

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

Benevolent Society

The Canterbury Benevolent Society will be meeting at the Parish
House on October 11th, at 9:00 am. Hostesses are Janet Pessolano
and Denise Sojka. Devotions will be given by Mary Colburn. Our
program will be led by Judy Nelson who will be showing us how to
make those delicious Shaker Hand Pies, hence the earlier start time.

The Annual Holiday Fair will be held on Saturday, October
21st from 10:00 till 3:00. Delicious corn chowder will be
served. The ever popular bake sale table will be featured.
Everyone’s favorite, the What-Not table will also be there
to entice all bargain hunters. Come on over!

Christian Growth and Learning

Our Sunday School classes are moving to a one-room
schoolhouse format this year with 3 instructors who are taking
turns teaching. Each week an adult will be needed to assist the
teachers with the group. Many people have already volunteered
so we have the month of October covered. Classes will be held
on October 8, 22 and 29. Children go to the church first with the
adults and move to the Parish House for class after the anthem.
On October 15th, we'll have what's called a Family Service
where the kids remain in church and the service is directed
more towards families. We’ll have coloring and activity sheets
that coordinate with the sermon to keep the kids busy during the
service. There is no Sunday School on Oct. 1 because no one
was available to teach that weekend.

If you’re new to town and would like to join us for worship, the
service starts at 10 AM with fellowship following the service in
the Parish House. It's a great way to meet new families in town.
If you have any questions about the Christian Growth program

Dear Friends,

Thank you so much for your emotional and financial support of
the children of A Light for Zimbabwe. We are proud to report
that we had two more students graduate from college this year
and two more have started Medical School at Univ. of
Zimbabwe.

We have an average of 55-60 students in primary and
secondary school. Several church members have enjoyed the
relationship of sponsorship with individual children.

As we enter harvest season Zimbabwe is entering spring and
soon will plant again. This also means that the stores of maize
etc., are becoming scarce even driving prices up for those who
don't have fields. The economy remains a disaster with high
unemployment about 85% and for those who are lucky enough
to have jobs as teachers, nurses, etc. their pay is down by
about half as money itself is scarce in Zimbabwe.

With your support, we continue to feed our children, provide
uniforms, shoes, clothing, school supplies and fees.

As we love and provide for our own children, please remember
those far away so we can reach even more

Mwashuma Mwari ( Thanks be to God ) for this opportunity to
serve.
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LIBRARY NEWS

The library will be closed on Mon. Oct. 9 in observance of
Columbus Day.

The next Trustee meeting will be on Mon. Oct. 16 at 7:00.

STORY HOUR! Tues. Oct 3 and 17. Our Story Hours always
include a book, dance party, a craft or activity and sometimes
something yummy to eat! This month we talk about harvest,
pumpkins and craft with pretty fall leaves. Story Hour is open
to children of all ages.

ROCK N’ READ is a music and movement program for
babies and toddlers. Come join the fun Tues. Oct 10 and
Oct 24 at 10:00. We have a wonderful group of moms, dads,
grandparents and babies that get together and learn together!

LEGO CLUB! Children, babies and families are welcome to
come and build together with Lego bricks. Tues. Oct. 3 and
17 at 4:00. No need to sign up — just come and enjoy! We
have some recent donations to add to the fun!

TODDLER JACKPOT! on Tues. Oct. 31 at 10:00 — it's the
5th Tuesday of the month so that means TODDLER
JACKPOT! We will have a special activity for babies through
kindergarteners. Play is SO important!

TEEN ADVISORY GROUP - TAG: Mon. Oct. 23 at 6:00pm.
Make food, discuss books you choose and tell us what you
would like to see at the library. You should get involved with
this fantastic group. We have TONS of fun together.

YOUNG READERS BOOK CLUB: meets Tuesday, Oct. 24
from 3:30 to 4:30. Consider joining this great group of 4-6
graders. Choose a book you want to read and discuss it with
the group!

CES OUTREACH: We are so pleased to be welcomed back
to Canterbury Elementary School for our fifth year of Outreach
programs! We will be in the classrooms discussing library
services and the 2017 Ladybug and Great Stone Face Book
Award Nominees. Be looking for us in your classroom!

1000 Books Before Kindergarten! We are glad to celebrate
the great accomplishment of Aubrey Drouin, Trevor Drouin,
Walter Archer, Faelyn Archer, Charlotte Archer and Talon
Moynihan and their families for their commitment to reading!
We will be recognizing these children and families with a
pancake breakfast and an awards ceremony!

MAKER SPACE: Every Monday and Tuesday after school we
feature a Maker Space.

We've redesigned our Maker Space time due to the large
number of children who attend to include crafting, science
discovery, puzzles, coloring sheets and more! After your
homework is done we get out the fun (that’s usually around 4).

AFTER SCHOOL.: If your child, age 9 or older will be coming
to the library after school, please stop in and sign up to
receive pertinent information.

KNITTERS meet Wed. evenings at 6:30 for any level knitter;
beginners to experts. Come join us by the fireplace.

BOOK GROUP meets on Tues. Oct 17 at 7:00. We're
discussing: Looking For Me by Beth Hoffman. Copies of the
book are available at the library for anyone wishing to join us.

WOOI APPLIQUE: Kate Goegel is offering a class on
Thursday, Oct. 26 from 10-12 to make a 6”x6” decorative
wool pillow with a pumpkin applique. You may bring your
own wool or purchase the $5.00, precut kit at the class. The
class has a limit of 8, so please call to sign up. 783-4386.

MEDITATE: Join Fran Nash for an hour of gentle stretching and
meditation Friday, Oct. 13 at 6:00. Please bring a mat or
blanket to lie on. The fee is $5.00.

OMBBC (Old Man Boring Book Club) Not just for men! Readers
come together to share their thoughts and opinions of historical
and biographical selections recently read. Please join us and tell
us about the titles you've enjoyed. Thurs. Oct. 5 at 7pm.

QUILTERS meet Wed. mornings from 10 — 1. Stitch, exchange
ideas and conversation. Bring your handwork, sewing machines
and don’t forget your lunch!

New England Quilts and the Stories They Tell is a Humanities
Program hosted by CHS on Tues. Oct. 10 at 7pm. Quilts tell
stories, and quilt history is full of myths and misinformation as
well as heart-warming tales of service and tradition. Nearly every
world culture that has cold weather uses quilted textiles-quilting
is NOT just an American art. Pam Weeks weaves world history,
women's history, industrial history and just plain wonderful
stories into her presentation. Participants are invited to bring one
quilt for identification and/or story sharing.

Doug Whitfield and Dennis Walsh, Wildlife Stewards with N.H.
Fish & Game, will present “Black Bear Happenings in New
Hampshire” Tues. Oct. 24 at 7pm. These presentations offer a
chance to learn about the natural history of our native wildlife,
related research and management activities in New Hampshire,
and the federal Wildlife and Sport Fish Restoration Program that
makes the work possible.

Download audio books & e-books and periodicals! Check out
the website http://nh.lib.overdrive.com for more details and then
contact the library if you would like to register for this service
and receive the required code.

Family Passes: The library provides family passes to:
SEE Science Center — Manchester Currier Museum of Art
Squam Lake Science Center Shaker Village

Friends of Elkins Public Library update
Annual meeting, October 19, 7 pm. at Elkins

Please join us for our annual meeting on October 19. Learn about
upcoming FOEPL and library events, support your library, and
enjoy some refreshments!

If you have questions or suggestions, please contact Sarah Crow
(smcrow@comcast.net) or Mary Ellen
(marymaccoy@myfairpoint.net).

Canterbury Newsletter *October 2017 * Page 4



CES NEWS

The CES fifth graders will soon harvest the pumpkins and
gourds they planted last spring at Apple Hill Farm in Concord.
They plan to sell a nice variety of produce at the last two
Canterbury Farmers Markets. The proceeds will be used to
fund the fifth grade trip to the environmental camp, Nature’s
Classroom at Ocean Park, Maine in the spring. We are very
grateful to Chuck and Diane Souther, who have made this
project possible.

Shaker Regional School District is holding a Childfind Clinic on
Tuesday, October 24 at Belmont Elementary School from 1:00
to 3:00 P.M. This Clinic is a screening for preschool age
children who may have a disability related to speech, vision,
hearing, coordination, or learning. Certified staff members of the
School District will administer the screening. All children who
are under the age of six and who are residents of the town of
Belmont or Canterbury are eligible. This includes infants and
toddlers. To schedule an appointment, please call the Special
Education Office at 267-9222. You can find the referral form at
the district website, www.sau80.org under Student Services.

The annual CES Halloween celebration will be held on October
31 and will begin with a parade to the playground at about 1:20.
The children will then participate in a variety of fun activities
arranged by the CES PTO and finish the day in their
classrooms enjoying healthy treats.

October Calendar

October 6 Staff In-Service Day — No School
October 9 Columbus Day — No School
October 10 School Board at CES 6:00 P.M.
October 16 PTO 6:30 P.M.

October 24 Childfind 1:00-3:00 Belmont
Elementary School

October 31 Halloween Events 1:30

~ Mary Morrison

The learners in Base Camps Briggs, Cameron, and Wieck performed
"Shh! We're Writing the Constitution” on Sept. 18 & 19 of 2017. We
worked together to reenact the writing of the Constitution by our
founding fathers and the state delegates. Each class also created their
own constitution to make rules to keep their class safe and responsible.

In Math, we are working on place value skills and sharing learners
between our classrooms. Each class has learning targets to help us set
goals and learn in different ways.

Over the summer we read books about adventure for our paper bag
project the week of Sept. 5. We had 5 categories to explain about our
book and we had to choose 5 objects that related to the story to put in
the bag. We shared our projects with learners in other classrooms.

This year we have several Habits of Mind to help us learn. One is
"persisting". That means keep working on something even if it is hard.
Another habit is "controlling your impulsivity". This is important because
it helps you to think about what you're doing and not shout out things.
Another habit is "thinking about your thinking". This makes us think
about how we see the world and how we problem solve. We used
these and other Habits of Mind on our recent field trip to the Polar
Caves.

~ By reporters Gary Messier and Andrew Sherburne

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

AROUND TOWN

Canterbury 4H Rascals

We had two meetings in the month of
September; one on September fifth and the other on
September eleventh. At the first meeting, we welcomed our
new members, and recognized members who submitted
exhibits into the Hopkinton Fair this year. Twenty-one members
submitted projects into the fair this year. Seven members
received Best in Show awards, and one member received a
Special Food award. Also, this year we submitted a Club
exhibit which received a blue ribbon and a special recognition.
At the end of the meeting, all the exhibits were returned to their
owners. We also discussed our bylaws and operating
procedures.

4-H members will be selling NH Fish and Game
calendars as a fundraiser. Calendars are $9.95 each, and
$4.95 goes directly to the Canterbury Rascals. If you are
interested in purchasing a calendar, please contact Laura
Crockford using the information below.

Upcoming projects include: canning, bread baking for
Honor’s Evening, floral design and event planning, tree
identification, sewing, knot tying, walking/hiking on Society for
the Protection of NH Forests land, beaded earrings, fimo
pins/figurines, cross-stitch, rug braiding, rug hooking, and
much, much more!

Our next meeting, Honor’s Evening, will be held on
Monday, October 2 with a potluck dinner at 6pm. Please
contact Laura Crockford at 540-9877 or
canterburyrascals4H@gmail.com with any questions.

~ Ethan Condi, Reporter

Strength and Stretch Exercise Classes

Classes continue at the Parish Hall in Canterbury Center!
Starting October 2nd, classes will begin at 9:00 AM on
Monday and Friday mornings. Bring your own weights, a
mat, and a small pillow or towel. Classes are FREE. If you
can't use a mat, exercises are modified for the chair.
Aerobic exercisers meet for walking at the Parish Hall

at 8:30 before the Strength and Stretch classes.

For more information, contact Judy Nelson at 493-4207 or
783-9658 and leave a message.
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AROUND TOWN

Saturday October 28
Canterbury Halloween Celebration
5:30 to 7:30 in the Town Center

Spooky Stories in the Library

Candy Stops Around the Center
Not-So-Spooky-House in the Meeting Hall
Cookie Decorating/Cider in the Town Hall
S’mores

We need donations! We are grateful for a grant from the
Canterbury Fund which covers much of the expense, but we
depend on additional donations of candy, pumpkins, supplies,
and volunteers to make this night happen.

Donations of candy/stickers/temporary tattoos/ etc. gratefully
accepted. You can drop them off at the Elkins Library during
library hours. Thank you!

Please contact Laura Crockford 540-9877 or
canterburytownemail@gmail.com with any questions or if you
would like to help.

Destination Imagination (DI) Fundraising:

The school district's DI team has placed a clothing/shoe bin at
the entrance to BHS - it's owned and managed by EcoSmith.
We will receive quarterly payments from EcoSmith for the dona-
tions of clothing and shoes. The money raised will help toward
the competitions of all the DI teams in the district. Last year the
high school team made it to Global Finals in Tennessee and the
district teams will strive toward that goal this year. If needed, |
can pick up your items and bring them to BHS. Please contact
me for pick up if you cannot get to BHS - Heidi Chaney, 765-
200-0394.

Accepted items: Tops (T-shirts, blouses, shirts, tank tops),
Sweaters, Sweatshirts, Dresses, Outerwear (coats, jackets, blaz-
ers), Bottoms (pants, slacks, jeans, sweatpants, skirts, shorts),
Suits, Socks, Pajamas, Slips, Bras, Underwear. Household lin-
ens: Sheets, blankets, Towels, Curtains/Drapes, Aprons, Dish
cloths, Cloth napkins, Table linens, Comforters, Throw rugs,
placemats. Items not allowed: Non-textiles, Wet and oil-soaked
textiles, Contaminated textiles, Rugs and carpeting, Pillows, Mat-
tresses, Furniture.

Dl is a leader in project-based learning opportunities that blend
STEM education with the arts and social entrepreneurship. Its
academic challenges are student-directed and are designed to
teach kids how to think, not what to think. The top-tiered teams
advance to Global Finals.

NEW HAMPSHIRE

‘DESTINATION

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

Canterbury Community Farmers Market
News, October 4

Last Outdoor Market Wed., Oct. 4, “Bison Buddies”

The Native Americans of eastern Nebraska in the late 1600s and
early 1700s developed a system of seasonal travel carefully
planned to put them at the right place and time to make the best
use of the right resources. Between planting in the spring and
harvesting in the fall, the tribes left their permanent villages to
hunt game, particularly bison.

Here in Canterbury, we are lucky to have a reliable supply
of not only pasture raised bison, but beef, pork, and chicken as
well. Be sure to stock up on these healthful, local meat products
to grace your dinner table all winter long!

Music by Paul Hubert

Bring a sweater because it gets a wee bit chilly by the end of the
day, and enjoy Paul’s tunes as he sings us out of Summer and
into the cooler, darker months. Thanks so much to ALL the
musicians, and especially our music sponsors, who have made
this a delightful summer-long listening experience.

But wait, there’s more!

Indoor Farmers Markets are scheduled for Saturday, Nov 18 and
Saturday, Dec 16, 10am-1pm, at the Canterbury Elementary
School (CES) gym. Many of the vendors you have come to rely
on during the summer, plus some special guests, and a few more
crafts than usual.

We Give Thanks

We are always so grateful to those who make the Market
possible each year! THANKS to the ongoing support of our
Market Members (especially those who go over and above their
membership amount and support us with a little something extra,
just because), THANKS to community members such as Mike
Bertalone and his spring Sugarin’ Off hot dog sales and gift of
100 reusable Market bags, THANKS to the Fifield Family for their
gift in honor of Ollie and Mary Ellen, and THANKS to Grappone
Automotive Group for the generous donation that helped us to
throw the Community BBQ earlier in the season, and provided
matching SNAP funds plus many Market extras. Last but never
least, THANKS to the shoppers who travelled to the Market from
across the street, across town, across the state, and sometimes
even across the country, and who brought friends and family with
them to our corner of the harvest table.

We loved seeing you at every Market, hope to see you again at
our indoor Markets, and again on the other side of snow.
THANKS so very much!!

Town-Wide Email List

The Town of Canterbury has a Town-Wide email list to
distribute information. If anyone is not on the list and would
like to be, contact me at : canterburytownemail@gmail.com
This is a great way to get information out.

Thank you!

~lLaura Crockford
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AROUND TOWN

SHAKER VILLAGE NEWS

Canterbury Shaker Village October News
The Village is open daily through October 27th. We'll be

celebrating Halloween on October 28th with a re-envisioned Ghost

Encounters program. Then, we’ll be open weekends, 10am-
4pm until Christmas at Canterbury on December 9th and 16th.
Consider joining us for one of our many fall events! More
information and tickets for all programs can be found

at www.shakers.org

Rugs in the Shaker Spirit: Standing Wool Rugs
Saturday, October 7, 9am-4pm

This class is about recycling and re-purposing the smallest of wool

scraps into folk art rugs. We will use a five inch shirring needle
and heavy thread to sew wool strips and manipulate them in
various ways to stand them on end to stand alone when sewn to
make a thick plush piece. We will cover standing wools, beaded
wools and several other methods to make a multiple techniques
sample piece for a table mat, chair seat or go on to making a
larger rug. You will acquire the skills to recycle your worn or
unused wool clothing into true memory heirloom rugs.

Vintage Car Show
Saturday, October 14, 10am-1pm

(rain date: Sunday, October 15)

Bring your antique car or motorcycle (25 years and older) to this
unique and family friendly car show! No pre-registration or entry
fee. Presented in partnership with the White Mountain Region
Chapter of the Model A Ford Club of America, this event includes
free admission to the Village for one driver and one passenger

and a cash raffle! Visitors are welcome to admire automobiles and

motorcycles from many eras, meet with the owners and other

vintage car enthusiasts, enjoy Village tours and exhibits, and shop

for local handcrafts at the Museum Store.

ABC'’s of Letterpress Printing

Saturday, October 21 or November 4, 9:30am-
4:30pm

Learn the basics of letterpress printing in the Canterbury Shaker

Village Print Shop! Participants will design their own personal proj-

ect incorporating different type faces, “wing dings,” and Victorian
graphic enhancers. After hand-setting the type, participants will
print their projects on a hand-fed, nineteenth-century platen print-
ing press. Possible projects include party invitations, Christmas

cards, personalized note cards and stationary, business cards, or

other fun projects.

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

(continued)

Ghost Encounters

Saturday, October 28, 3-8pm

Ghost Encounters is an opportunity to experience the other-
worldly feel of the 200-year-old historic site on an October
evening. Take a tour through the Village and hear true stories
of the Shakers and their experiences with spiritualism.
Families of all ages can trick-or-treat or participate in
Halloween-themed activities throughout the Village. Attendees
are encouraged to wear a costume and enter the costume
contest at 4:30pm. Prizes will be awarded.

Clough Tavern News

Clough Tavern's Christmas show theme this year is "Olde
Country Christmas". A Russian Doll painting class, for all
levels is scheduled for November 30, 2017, 6-9 by artist
Marina Forbes. There is limited space and a fee of $23 for the
class plus the cost of your doll (choice of $10 - $55).

Register now with Naomi at 783-4287 or call or text 731-5574.

The following is information of the artist.

My name is Marina Forbes and | am an award-winning artist,
Master Iconographer (2013, 2014 and 2015 Awards for Artistic
Excellence granted by The National Endowment for the

Arts and The New Hampshire State Council on the Arts) and
an art historian with 20 years of experience teaching in the US,
Europe and Russia. | am listed on the New Hampshire
Humanities Council Roster as a speaker on Russian Arts,
History and Culture as well as the New Hampshire State
Council on the Arts' Rosters for Traditional Arts, Arts in
Education, Arts in Healthcare and | offer between 75 and 100
presentations and workshops each year on Russian art,
Russian daily life, history, iconography, social issues and
culture throughout the New England

area. http.//www.youtube.com/watch?v=ITfJiSNOpvY

I lead my Cultural Tour to Russia every year. My award
winning art and icons are on display in churches, museums, art
galleries and private collections in Russia, Europe and the US.
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HISTORICAL SOCIETY

YOU CAN HELP THE HISTORICAL SOCIETY BY SHOPPING
ON AMAZON
AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same
products, prices and shopping features as Amazon.com. The
difference is that when you shop on AmazonSmile the
AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price
of eligible products to the charitable organization of your choice.
Every item available for purchase on www.amazon.com is also
available on AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com) at the same
price. You will see eligible products marked "Eligible for
AmazonSmile donation" on their product detail pages. It is easy
to sign up and it won’t cost you anything.

SOMEONE IS SEEKING HELP FINDING ANCESTORS, CAN
YOU HELP?

We have been contacted by an individual seeking information
on Dr. Fred W. Ingalls (1859-1934) of Canterbury. The person
wrote, “I'm currently doing research on Dr. Ingalls’ time at the
University of Vermont and was wondering if there are any living
relatives who may be able to help. Thanks ahead of time!”. If you
have information please contact the Historical Society or leave a
message at the library. Thank you.

HURRY IF YOU WANT TO SEE THE RAILROAD EXHIBIT
The exhibit will be closing on October 8th (it will be open on the
1st and the 8th from noon to 4 P.M.).Come on down....you’ll be
glad you did!

PROGRAM ON OCTOBER 10TH
Tuesday, October 10th the Society will present, “New England
Quilts and the Stories They Tell”. Presented in cooperation with
the N.H. Humanities under their “Humanities To Go Program”
and the Elkins Library. This is a program that both
women and men will enjoy! The program will begin at 7 P.M. in
the Elkins Library. Refreshments will be served. All welcome!

NEW TOWN HISTORY IS AVAILABLE NOW!
“Staying Small in a Century of Growth” written by Kathryn
Grover tells the story of Canterbury in the 20th century. What a
meaningful gift it would make!.....over 600 pages and 200
photographs!
You can get yours at the Elkins Library, the Country Store,
Shaker Village or at Gibson’s Bookstore in Concord. We will mail
your order too! Books are $40.00 (plus $7.00 for postage if
mailed) We have sold over 300 books just since its publication in
late June. Think Christmas!

~ Robert Scarponi

Staying Small in a
Century of Growth

Canrexmmy, New Hasrssne

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

AROUND TOWN

OLD WAYS DAYS - October 21 & 22
Sat. 10 — 4, Sun. 10 — 3, Jam at 3:00
418 Shaker Road, Canterbury NH 03224

Come join us as we begin the second decade of Old Ways Days.
Our motto after ten years is “If it ain’t broke, don’t fix it.”

So we’ll have hands-on demos, great music and chili.

New this year will be authentic flint knapping (flaking flint for
arrowheads and cutting tools —it's very sharp), definitely the oldest
craft we’ve had at Old Ways, perhaps the oldest period. Also new
this year is an Alaska chain saw mill and tractor powered antique
planer. And we have a very enthusiastic new blacksmith.

Our alpacas are returning. So are all our musicians with
Bluegrass, Americana and Celtic music.

Vintage steam and gas engines will run old machinery.
We'll be serving up our great chili.

What else? Spinning, stone cutting, broom making, spoon making,
wood turning, hiking trails, etc.

See you,
Dave and Anne

(603) 783 4403 between 8 a.m. and 8 p.m.
efurnitr@comcast.net  www.oldwaystraditions.net

BHS HOMECOMING WEEKEND

Homecoming Bonfire and Dance will be on Friday October 6th at
7pm. Members of Student Council will be selling T-shirts during
lunches for $10.00. Half of all t-shirt sales will go to towards to
hurricane relief.

If your student plans to bring another student from another
school district. A permission form is available in the office and
needs to be completed before the dance.

Belmont High School will be hosting a Ford Drive for Your School
Event with Irwin Automotive of Laconia on Saturday October 7th,
from 11:00-3:00. Irwin will have 13 cars for test drives here at
the school. Depending on how many test drives we get is how
much money the clubs and classes will receive.

Games schedule for Homecoming Saturday 10/7/2017
11:00am - Hall of Fame Induction

12:00pm - Girls JV Soccer vs. Gilford

12:30pm - JV Volleyball vs. Winnisquam

1:00pm - Girls Varsity Soccer vs. Gilford

1:30pm - Boys JV Soccer vs. Gilford

2:00pm - Varsity Volleyball vs. Winnisquam

3:00pm - Boys Varsity Soccer vs. Gilford
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AROUND TOWN

A What-Not Thank You

| just want to say thank you to all the great people that helped
this year with The What Not Sale.

We did extremely well and raised a lot of money for our

town. It is heartwarming to see so many come together to
support our big annual event.

As always, | feel special living in Canterbury and it never feels
better than when | see everyone working side by side to
accomplish this huge task for The Fair.

Thank you from the bottom of my heart! Hope to see you all
next year.

Take care,
Sally Hayslip

THANK YOU!

In May of 2016, after twelve years, | retired from being the
administrative assistant at our wonderful Canterbury United
Community Church. Last December, | was given a lovely gift
certificate for a nursery in Laconia. What a treat! Although |
expressed my thanks in our church bulletin, | don't know who
all the gift-givers were and so would like to extend a thank
you again through the Newsletter to all who contributed. It
has been so much fun to get things for the garden and there
is even a surplus for next year! | repeat: what a treat! It was
a privilege to work with Bill Donoghue and Mel Burrowes and
with all of you with whom | came in contact over the years.

With gratitude,

Wendy Sanborn

“If of thy mortal goods thou art bereft
And from thy slender store

Two loaves alone to thee are left,
Sell one, and with the dole,

Buy hyacinths to feed thy soul.”

~ Saadi (1210-1291 or 1292), Persian poet

THANK YOU

To the 400+ friends and family who came to celebrate Jon's life
with us, who knew and loved the man my son was, Thank You
Al

A special Thank You to all who helped in any way to prepare for
the celebration with us. The out pouring of love, support and
generosity has helped to sustain us through this very difficult
time.

"He was a special man who will be missed every day!"

The family has decided to establish a scholarship in his name
for future woodsmen. There were many requests for the In
Memory t-shirts. If interested in either, please contact any one of
the family.

Carol Stankatis

The Hunger Sucks, Food Rocks Walk/Ride on Saturday went
great! The weather was super nice! Thanks to The CUCC’s
Outreach Committee, all the walkers and riders for a wonderful
day! The goal for this walk was $2,000. As you can see, they
surpassed their goal!

The walk originally raised $2,535 for the pantry.

More money kept coming in...now the figure is $2,725. Because
we are still waiting for a few last minute donations, this figure will
increase as well.
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AROUND TOWN

CANTERBURY POLICE DEPARTMENT

X

October is National Domestic Violence
Awareness Month.

A few ways one can make a difference. Wear purple, distribute
purple ribbons, Donate goods, Volunteer.

For the month of August, the Canterbury Police Department
answered 182 calls for service, responded to 2 motor vehicle
accidents, issued 120 citations (which includes warnings),
conducted 16 investigations and had 3 arrests.

Sincerely,

Chief Michael P. Labrecque

“To wear the badge is a choice, to serve the public is an honor’!

CANTERBURY FIRE DEPARTMENT

This year, Fire Prevention Week is scheduled from October 7 —
13. October 9th is the anniversary of The Great Chicago Fire. It
was an event that claimed the lives of 250 people, left 100,000
homeless, burned 17,400 structures and 2,000 acres. Since
1922, the country has recognized Fire Prevention Week. It is the
longest running Public Health Observance.

The National Fire Prevention Association has developed a
theme each year to teach and reinforce positive behavior to
school aged children. This year’s theme is Every Second
Counts — Plan two Ways Out. The goal is to have students plan
an escape route and ensure that if one way is blocked, they
have a second means of escape. Students are encouraged to
make a map of their house showing two ways of escape from
every room. They are also encouraged to make sure windows
and doors are not blocked and can be easily unlocked and
opened from the inside.

Members of the department will be working with the school to
deliver the fire safety message to all classes during that week.
The 3rd Grade class will also be participating in a State-Wide
poster coloring contest. If you have any questions on home
escape planning or fire prevention questions in general, stop by,
or call the fire station.

~ Guy Newbery
“Friendship improves happiness and abates misery, by the
doubling of our joy, and the dividing of our grief.”

~ Marcus Cicero

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

Please join friends and neighbors for our semi-
annual
CANTERBURY KIDS' CLOTHING SWAP
Saturday, October 21st
12-3 p.
Canterbury Town Hall

Fall is here!
It's once again, time to round-up those clean, gently used
clothes that your children have outgrown, and swap them for
something that fits.

Do you have children’s clothing you wish to contribute?
Drop-off location: Canterbury Kids Learning Center
Drop-off hours: Monday - Friday, 7-8:30 a.m. & 3-6 p.m.

*Clothing contributed after Thursday, October 19th,
must be brought to the swap.

All children's clothing, sizes newborn to 16, must be
bagged, clean and in good condition.

Everyone is welcome to this free community event.
Clothing contributions are NOT required in order to
participate.

We look forward to seeing you at the swap!

For questions and/or more information, please contact

Trish Noel at 565-2011 or trish@devbury.com.
~All remaining clothing from the swap will be
donated.~

CUCC also has a Facebook Page!

Check out and like the Canterbury United Community Church
Facebook Page. Between the newsletter, the website and now,
the Facebook page, we've got you covered!

Share your church related pictures and news with us.

Denise Sojka
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CLASSIFIEDS CONTINUED

STRESS REDUCTION GROUP - 6 week Introductory Course on Tibetan
Meditation based on the work of beloved Buddhist nun Pema Chodron.
Develop patience, kindness, and joy amidst our everyday struggles. 9-
11 Saturday mornings, beginning Sept. 16. $125 per person.
Psychologist Dr. Pamela Goss-Power, Morrill Road, Canterbury. Call to
reserve your place! (603) 770-1352

FIDDLE LESSONS: Playing fiddle (violin) is fun and easily learned
without sheet music. Call Jacqueline, 731-1720, to explore options and
to take a first free lesson using her spare fiddle.

TUTORING: Individualized assistance in the language arts, geometry,
algebra and math, all levels, available by appointment with Jacqueline
Laufman, M.Ed., at 731-1720. Please provide copies of textbooks and
assignments.

ON THE SPECTRUM IN NATURE: Walking or playing outside with
children with autism is a service provided by Jacqueline Laufman,
M.Ed. Counseling with ABA coursework. For a consultation call 731-
1720.

BEYOND COUNSELING: When life is essentially good but you know
there is “something more” consider exploring what is calling to you
and stepping towards it. Jacqueline Laufman, M.Ed., 731-1720.

Announcing fall/winter CREATIVITY WORKSHOPS at my Canterbury
studio. Coloring fabric, Understanding Color, Alternative Holiday
Baking and the much requested My Creative Process; how to design.
First class, Saturday September 9th. Call or visit my website for more
information www.janebalshaw/theArtStudio/workshops 603-491-
7305 Jane Balshaw

RIVERLAND ON THE MERRIMACK, a new Canterbury bed and breakfast,
is now accepting reservations. Send us your tired, your hungry, your
out-of-town relatives...Visit: www.riverlandonthemerrimack.com or

phone(603) 562-6059. (for 11 issues)

GRAND VIEW FARM; Halloween Pumpkins, 35 Fife Road, Canterbury,
783-9886

TAMING YOUR PROPERTY

Unwanted / invasive plant removal, thinning; pruning, property
beautification.

Tony Gillespie cell (603) 573-6353 e-mail: 1waytgillespie@gmail.com

CLASSICALLY TRAINED, mature chef and Canterbury resident,
seeking couple to shop and cook for. Meals can be prepared in house
or delivered. Contact me (rhonda@klumbenv.com) for a no-obligation
consultation.

A STATEWIDE SHOPPING
& Touming Event

B Doors

SAVE THE DATES! November 4 -5
NH Open Doors — Fall 2017

Canterbury always has a strong group of artisans that take part
in this spectacular two-day event. This year is no exception.
There is not enough room in this month’s newsletter to list all
the participants and the particulars. Look forward to a full article
with a link to the official website in the November newsletter.

Newslettercanterbury@gmail.com

LOUDON FOOD PANTRY

Do you need food? Let Us Help!

Food insecurity means not having reliable access to enough
affordable, nutritious food. More than 800 million people live
every day with hunger or food insecurity as their constant
companion. You are not alone!

If you live in Belmont, Canterbury, Chichester or Loudon, NH we
can help! Go to www.loudonfoodpantry.org or call Sue at 724-
9731 to find out if you qualify. If you do, we will make an
appointment for you to receive food. You can come in as often
as once per week! Please do not wait until you are out of food
before you call. Let us help!

Donations Needed and Always Welcome

During the next few months we must keep up with a large
demand for food while our patrons try to heat their homes. In
2016, we gave out enough food for 68,147 meals. That was an
average of 5,679 per month. For a current list of needs, check
out www.loudonfoodpantry.org

We also need funds to keep the pantry running and to purchase
food that is not donated. Other expenses include maintenance
fees we pay to the NH Food Bank so we have food and frozen
meat, insurances, telephone, payroll (only Sue gets paid, all
others are volunteers), fundraising, internet, projected
equipment maintenance, etc.

Donations can be brought in or mailed to Loudon Food Pantry,
30 Chichester Rd., Unit D., Loudon NH 03307. Below is a list of
collection centers...

Canterbury Elkins Library — Food
Chichester Camping World — Food
Epsom Care Pharmacy — Cash Bin
Loudon Station — Food and Cash Bin
Loudon Village Country Store — Cash Bin

October Happenings

October 1st — 27th - Thanksgiving Box Signhups

Anyone who is eligible to be a patron of Loudon Food Pantry
can receive a Thanksgiving Box. The signup form will be
available from October 1st — the 27th. If you come in after that
date to sign up, there will be no guarantee we have enough
food to fill your order. Please sign up early so we know how
much food we need to have on hand. Last year’s boxes
contained fresh fruit, fresh vegetables, as well as the
Thanksgiving Dinner fixings. We hope the farms that helped last
year will again be kind enough to donate.

Volunteer signups are underway. The cutoff date for volunteer
signups is October 15th. Go to http://tinyurl.com/ya76pbkw to
sign up and to find out more information. To contribute towards
the party type http://tinyurl.com/zkt9ogn into your address bar!
The volunteer signup form is there as well!
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A TRAIL RESTORATION

I’m not sure which is more fun, restoring old trails and building new ones, or just plain hiking them. For years | spent more time
building our trail system down back of Old Ways than actually hiking. And now those trails need a re-do, hopefully by next season.

But the most fun I've had recently was restoring the Carding Mill Trail at Shaker Village. Carding Mill Trail is one of three trails
constructed by the Student Conservation Association some years ago. They are very well made and routed, real woods paths,
quite a different experience than most of the Shaker hiking, on woods roads.

It was the excursion that Ruth Smith organized with Mark Stevens as leader which got me going. Thirty of us went out Old
Shaker Road and then the side road to the mill site. Mark gave us a fascinating tour of the extensive mill stonework and some
other highlights of the area. It was then that | recalled the actual Carding Mill Trail and an exquisite chinked, cutstone foundation
nearby — my “favorite old foundation.” Maybe David Starbuck had guided some of us out there originally. | remembered that the
water had been low in the pond due to the dam breach. But now the pond is near to its original size and beauty due to the work of
some very energetic and active beavers.

| knew that David Lamb had used the Carding Mill Trail within recent memory so | got him to help me find and flag it. Since
then, with the help of Charlie Krautman and my friend and trail buddy Joe Egan, we’ve blazed, brushed out and removed dead
falls, so that the trail is close to its original condition. We limited signage to only the most necessary and created a new section of
trail with a bridge below the dam. This because there’s a sink hole which | call the “elephant trap” in the middle of the dam.

To enjoy this scenic and historic trail, park at the foot of Shaker Hill where Asby Road comes in, using care not to block field or
road entrances. Follow Old Shaker Road (now also a snowmobile trail) to where the long field on your left (east) ends, bounded by
a stonewall. Go left by a stone post and along a road beside the stonewall. (Be sure and notice the two culverts covered by huge
flat stones.) Before long the trail goes right from the road and then along the top of the dam of the Wood Mill Pond — now dry.

Go right just before the old outlet at the height of the dam and soon skirt the east side of Carding Mill Pond. Cross below the
dam. (The mill stonework will be on your left.) Be sure and check out my favorite foundation —“cellar” sign. Follow the roads back.
Easily an hour excursion.
~ Dave Emerson
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